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Dear RED Claudio: 
 
Greetings in conservation! The wildlife seizure data provided by various DENR regional offices 
led to the successful publication of a study entitled “Wildlife from forests to cages: an analysis 
of wildlife seizures in the Philippines (PDF is available at 
https://www.researchgate.net/publication/353353586_Wildlife_from_Forests_to_Cages_An_A
nalysis_of_Wildlife_Seizures_in_the_Philippines).  
 
In our continued efforts to better understand wildlife trade in the country, I continue to collate 
seizure data from various regional DENR offices and law enforcement agencies. In this regard, I 
would like to request the wildlife seizure data from 2020-2021.  
 
The data may be sent via email to emersonsy@gmail.com. I look forward to your favorable 
response and more power to the DENR! 
 
 
 
 
Best regards, 
 

 
 
Emerson Y. Sy 
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